Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: council housing stock
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please supply a list (spreadsheet or similar is fine) of all council housing stock/properties under your remit.   
If the housing stock has been transferred to an arm's length management organisation, then please forward them this request so they can deal with it.  

However, if you have given your housing stock over to an association/ community benefit society, please provide details of all the council housing stock/properties that were handed over to them.  

Please include full addresses, however, for the purpose of complying with the recent GDPR rules and regulations, the tenant’s names are NOT required.    

This information is requested under The Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).  

I request this on the basis that other councils have already provided this information for the basis of research.    

Answer:

Leicester City Council is unable to provide a list of individual addresses as the information requested is the personal data of third parties not the applicants and is therefore exempt from release under Section 40(2) (personal information) of the FOIA.  This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17 of the Act.   
The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
